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 The February meeting of the ONG executive committee was held in the Guild office on February 12 and was attended by Lois Kirkup, Nancy Noel, Terry Garner, Gord Holder, Debbie Cole, Joanne Schnurr, Jackie Beingessner, Claude L’Ecuyer, Charlene Ruberry, Jake Rupert and Don Smith.  Kate Jaimet, Marc Laurin and Jean Renaud did not attend.

 Important date: the next ONG general membership/Citizen unit meeting will take place on Wednesday, March 19, starting at 12 noon in the Conference Centre of the Ottawa Citizen.  

At the Citizen Unit meeting, departmental bargaining committee representatives will be elected.  We need reps from: Editorial; Reader Sales & Service; Financial Services and In-House Printing; and Building Services departments.  The committee will be preparing pre-bargaining surveys/questionnaires for distribution to all Citizen unit members to obtain their input concerning the contract.  The Guild will also be setting up individual department meetings, likely by mid-April, to give members an opportunity to discuss their particular issues with the bargaining committee members.

 The ONG wishes to clarify information contained in its “FYI” December/07 - January/08 newsletter.  As per Article 2.2 of the ONG/Citizen contract, a member is entitled to Guild representation at any meetings with management that could result in discipline.  However, in the event of any other regular meeting with your supervisor, you should ask the manager for consent to have a Guild rep/steward attend the meeting with you, if you are uncomfortable about meeting on your own.

 The Guild finance committee met early in February to review the ONG budget following the Citizen newsroom buyouts, effective Dec. 31, 2007.  The reduction in membership will impact Guild revenue for the balance of this budget year.  The committee reviewed our revenues and expenses and variances in the budget for the past five years.  However, because we have estimated budget figures fairly conservatively, the committee believes we can find the revenue shortfall this fiscal year from several account lines without changing the budget.  The finance committee will keep a close eye on the figures.

 A sick leave grievance filed on behalf of a Citizen/Building Services member was settled as sick leave was paid for the member.  The member was assessed a one-day suspension for repeated instances of failing to comply with the procedure of reporting absences to the company.

 ONG President Lois Kirkup attended a joint inter-union conference at the end of January in Toronto.  CWA/SCA Canada local presidents/reps from Vancouver-Victoria, Montreal, Ottawa and Regina, and a CEP local president from Vancouver, attended the CanWest caucus to strategize and compare notes on the issue of newspaper pages being sent to Hamilton for processing.  Victoria was the only shop not offered newsroom buyouts.  Lois Kirkup and Blair Crawford continue to meet with Citizen members of the joint newsroom committee.

 A grievance was filed on behalf of a suspended Citizen/Building Services member concerning excessive discipline about having to pay back money to the company.

 The Family Day stat grievance filed by the Guild was denied by the Citizen.  The Guild has requested to proceed to Standing Committee on the grievance, and intends to proceed to arbitration if the matter is not satisfactorily resolved.

 The ONG has requested to proceed to Standing Committee on the issue of courthouse parking expenses for a Citizen newsroom reporter.  

 Citizen newsroom members are advised that agreement has been reached that reporters who work their week of evening rotation shifts in the ‘Chief Rewrite’ position will be compensated at the E-2 rate of pay in the contract ($1,381.28/week).  The Guild will be addressing this issue at contract bargaining with the Citizen.

 CWA Joe Beirne Scholarships - apply online by April 30, 2008 deadline.  Applications are available at:  http://cwa-union.org/members/beirne.  Eligible to apply are CWA members, their spouses, children and grandchildren planning for college studies.  Thirty new scholarships are to be awarded, with the winners chosen in a lottery drawing.

Check out additional  “Awards/Scholarships” info at www.cwa-scacanada.ca.
 “Congratulations” & “Condolences”
•Baskets were sent to Citizen/Editorial department members who retired, or took early retirement, with the newsroom buyouts effective Dec. 31/07:  Tony Atherton, Julia Elliott, Kristin Goff, James King, Rod MacIvor, Susan Riley and Doug Yonson.  Baskets were sent in January to Tony Cote and Jordan Juby.

•Donation to the University of Ottawa Heart Institute Foundation in memory of ONG member Gordon Moncrieff, Citizen/RS&S/Ramp.

•Congratulations to Citizen photographer Bruno Schlumberger, recently honoured with an Award of Excellence from the Society for News Design, the international professional organization representing news designers.  Bruno’s award-winning photo of a street-artist in Paris painting a self-portrait ran in the December 30 edition of the Citizen’s Weekly.  

•Congratulations to Paula McLaughlin, Citizen Page Designer, for her Award of Excellence from the Society for News Design, for designing the June 10, black-and-white cover of the Citizen Weekly centred on the final episode of The Sopranos TV series.  Paula also credits fellow Guild member and Weekly editor Susan Allan for collaborating on the cover and writing the headline.
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